From: TRC Communications

Sent: Wednesday, 27 September 2023 4:56 PM

To: -All TRC Staff

Cc: -All TRC Councillors

Subject: Important information - Ray Walsh House update - 27 September 2023

Hi everyone,

Some our teams have already passed the one-year anniversary since they relocated from Ray Walsh House while
others are about to reach that milestone. It’s timely for me to give all staff an update about the remediation project.

What do | need to know?

You may have noticed that some of the fencing around Ray Walsh House has started to be removed, a sign that Rice
Construction Group Pty Ltd has successfully completed the first phase of the remediation project on time and within
budget.

They started work about 12 weeks ago, stripping out the interior of the building below ceiling level and as you can
appreciate there was a lot of material to remove.

As mentioned in a previous staff update, the Office of Public Works within the Department of Regional NSW were
selected by Council to project manage the remediation works, and they have been working closely with Rice
Construction Group.

What is next?

Councillors will attend a workshop at the end of October to discuss the next stage of the project. A report will be
presented to a future Council meeting where a decision will be made about the future of the building.

A further update will be shared with staff at that time.

What do | need to do?

Staff do not need to take any specific action — we are letting you know to keep you updated and in case you are
approached by any community members. An update to local media will be provided now that staff have been
informed.

Any specific questions or concerns from staff can be directed to me at m.resch@tamworth.nsw.gov.au

If you receive any questions from the community, please direct them to make the enquiries by phoning 6767 555 or
sending an email to trc@tamworth.nsw.gov.au

Thanks again to everyone for your patience as the organisation moves through each stage of what has been a
challenging process.

Thanks
Marie

Marie Resch
Chief People Officer

P 02 6767 5702 | M 0498 718 479 | E m.resch@tamworth.nsw.gov.au

437 Peel Street
PO Box 555 Tamworth NSW 2340

amworth.nsw.gov.au



